Quarterly Communication #2 to Scientific Committee Chairs and Secretaries

October 23, 2015

Dear Scientific Committee Chairs and Secretaries,

This is my second Quarterly Communication.  Please always free welcome to send me emails with any questions you might have.  The ICOH Officers meet twice each year during the Triennium, and we met this week in Rome.  Here I share some current information with you.  

Note:  these are described below, but here is a Summary of Deliverables due to Marilyn from Scientific Committees.  Forms are in the ICOH Scientific Committee Private Space. (Workplan and SC Description forms are also attached.)
· Due September 2015:  Business Meeting Notes from Seoul Congress 
· Due by end of November 2015:  Workplan for your Scientific Committee

· Due December 15, 2015:  Description (1-2 pages long) of your Scientific Committee

1. There is a small amount of funding available for the entire group of 37 SCs, about 35,000 Swiss francs (CHFs) for the entire triennium.
a. Many SCs use a small amount to fund a developing nation person to the SC conference during the Triennium.

b. If your SC has a need for a small amount of funding, please contact me and send the Funding form (from SC Forms in SC Private Area) with your explanation, and I will share the request with Sergio Iavicoli. 

2. Please examine your public Scientific Committee (SC) posting at http://www.icohweb.org/site/scientific-committees.asp.
· We have received Transparency forms for 36 SCs. If your names are not posted for the 2015-2018 Triennium, it means that the ICOH Secretariat is waiting for you to pay your ICOH dues.  Please do this very promptly at http://www.icohweb.org/site/multimedia/news/pdf/ICOH-Private-Area.pdf. ICOH has made it easier to pay on line, including an option for PayPal.
· There are 20 websites SC websites posted, but some are inactive and several are very outdated.  Please identify someone in your SC to take care of your website and to promptly fix and or update it, if needed.

· For those or you without websites, you can add one if you wish.  The ICOH template suggested for you to use is in the Scientific Committees Private Area at the bottom of page below Membership Tools.  The suggestion from the ICOH officers is that someone in the SC set up your SC webpage on one of the many options available these days, but please use the ICOH template.  It is up to you to take care of your website.  It seems that there are reasonable cost public domains available for you to use.  However, if there is a small cost and the SC is not able to cover the cost, please let me know and we can discuss options.  You could choose to request a small amount as described above.
· Above your names in this public SC space, you are encouraged to list the website, and to post documents from your SC, your SC workplan, and other items you would like to be available publicly.
· Here is a new request.  Many ICOH members have suggested making information available to the public about each of the SCs.  This would also be helpful to potential new members to decide what SCs to join.  We would like to post above your names a lint to your ONE to TWO PAGE DESCRIPTION OF YOUR SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE.  You might want to include a little of your history, the goals of the SC, links to your SC products, activities for the Triennium, and photos.  
· Please send me by December 15 your SC Description and any items you want posted above your names.  The form is attached and will be posted in the SC Private Area.
3. The ICOH Officers strongly encourage you to work together with other Scientific Committees.  Please put your collaborations in your workplans.  Your SC workplans are due to me by the end of November 2015.
· If I can help you to reach out to Scientific Committees to work with you on specific projects, topics, or conferences, please put your interest in the workplan and/or just let me know how I can help.
· Current requests for collaborations include the following:

· SC Small Scale Enterprises and Informal Sector wishes to advance the Seoul Statement encouraging working together to increase occupational health services in low resource countries.  Please consult your SC members and let them and me know if your SC or some members would like to collaborate with SCSSEIS.

· The ICOH Working Group on Young Workers and Child Labor is seeking SCs and individuals to work together on products and activities that increase the health and safety of young workers and appropriately decrease or eliminate child labor.  Dr. Susan Gunn (suzanegunn@yahoo.com) and I are Co-Chairs of the Working Group.  Please let us know if we can work with you or some members of your SC.  Specific topics of interest to you are welcome.
· Dr. Michel Guillemin (michel.guillemin@gmail.com) chaired a session on Work and Spirituality at the Seoul Congress which was unable to accommodate the many attendees who wanted to participate.  He is interested in exploring options for inclusion of this topic in ICOH.  Please contact him directly if your SC or some of your members would like to work on this with him.
4. Based upon the discussions at the Seoul Congress, the ICOH Officers would like to hear your suggestions how to better inform outsiders about the activities and products of the ICOH SCs.

· Please share your thoughts with me and I will pass them on.  President Jukka Takala is also asking the Task Group on Communication to follow up on this issue.

· A related item from the Seoul discussions is how to better share the products of the Scientific Committees with outsiders.  Above you see that one action being taken now is to post a description of your SC in the public SC website above your names.

5. The Officers will be reviewing the ICOH Guidelines with intent to bring any needed changes to the 2015-2018 Midterm meeting of the ICOH Board and SC Chairs.  The Midterm meeting date is not yet set, but please feel welcome to send me suggestions for needed changes in Guidelines that would be helpful to your SC.

6.  The next ICOH Officers’ Meeting with be in Dublin during the first quarter of 2016.  At that meeting we will decide the due dates for SC scientific topics, and suggestions for abstract and special sessions.  I will inform you about our decisions after the meeting.

7. The ICOH Officers discussed the desirability of closer working relationships of National Secretaries and Scientific Committees.  Please be sure to communicate with National Secretaries in the countries and regions where you are planning conferences and projects to invite their participation and to ask them to notify and invite the members in their countries.

· Please let me know if you have additional suggestions how to increase collaborations.

8. Please review the Private Space for Scientific Committees.  You see it on the main webpage www.icohweb.org .  You need a password or your membership code to enter. Instructions how to use it are at http://www.icohweb.org/site/multimedia/news/pdf/ICOH-Private-Area.pdf.  If you do not have access, please contact the webmaster at http://www.icohweb.org/site/contact-us.asp, and tell him/her who you are and that you need a password. 
a. The ICOH Secretariat and I have updated the SC forms so they are suitable for 2015-2018.  They will be posted soon. (Also, attached to this email is your workplan form).   The due dates for other deliverables will be finalized in early 2016.

b. If your SC does not have a website, it is possible to upload materials for your SC in this private space.  Let me know what you would like to upload and I will assist.

c. Did you know that there are two ICOH Presentations on powerpoint in the SC Private Space (under Membership Tools) for you to use to make a presentation about ICOH?  One is a quick ‘nutshell’ version and one takes about 15 minutes.

d. I have asked the ICOH Secretariat to post these Quarterly Communications in the SC Private Space.

e. The form for your Business Meetings is in this Private Space.  I have received about 20 Business Meeting notes from Seoul.  They were due to me in September.  Please send your Seoul Business Meeting notes to me asap, if you have not already done so.
9. Please post your planned 2015-2018 conferences on the ICOH webpage. 
· There is a dedicated form to be completed by the organizers.  Go to http://www.icohweb.org/site/events.asp , and click on “Publish your event”.  Fill in and submit the form. After receiving the form, the ICOH Secretariat will publish the event on the website.

· Please remember to contact the National Secretaries in the countries and regions where you are planning the conference.  Provide a link to your conference website and ask the national Secretary to share it with the ICOH members in his/her country.

10. Please share the information that ICOH has a new Membership payment structure(for 3 year triennium 2015-2018)   http://www.icohweb.org/site/members-info.asp.  This particularly benefits young persons and persons from low resource countries.
Country GDP       <$5,000                $5,000-$15,000           $15,000

Under 34 years        $45                        $60                               $72

Regular                      $70                        $90                              $345
Best regards,

Marilyn

Marilyn Fingerhut, Ph.D.

ICOH Vice President for Scientific Committees

mfingerhut@cdc.gov 

